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City of Leoti Governing Body met in regular session Monday, April 4, 2022 at 6:30 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting Room.
Mayor Charlie Hughes called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
Mayor Hughes asked City Clerk Jeannine Hassell for Roll Call; Council President Greg Graff, Councilors Kelma Burch,

Tammie Meyer-Givens and Derek Meyer. Also present were Code Enforcer Adam Marcotte, City Attorney Becky Faurot, City
Superintendent Travis Seaton and Matt Price.

Mayor Hughes opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Councilor Tyrrell Tankersley entered the meeting at 6:39 pm.

Burch moved Meyers seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.
Graff moved Givens seconded to approve the consent agenda items a-c. Motion carried unanimously.

City Attorney Faurot reviewed the parking trailer ordinance, It was agreed to leave the parking trailer ordinance as written.
Council asked Faurot to draw up a draft ordinance for camping trailers.

Givens moved Burch seconded for the approval of MASA Medical Transport Solutions as a benefit for all full time employees.
Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Hughes opened the floor to public comments. Mayor Hughes welcomed Matt Price. Price shared information on a water
leak at his property on North Waters Street. Council thanked Price for the information.

Becky Faurot left the meeting at 7:00 pm.

Mayor Hughes shared with council, the Leoti Volunteer Fire Department are in the process of looking for a new fire truck.
They will also be looking into getting new/remanufactured air packs.

Matt Price left the meeting at 7:11 pm.

Graff moved Burch seconded to hire two summer help positions at $12.00 per hour. Motion carried unanimously.

City Superintendent Seaton reported they will be flushing all fire hydrants April 4™ _ 8™ The street sweeper has been fixed and

will be out cleaning streets, weather permitting. Stop signs were put in at 3™ St. and J St.

Code Enforcement Officer Marcotte’s reported he has been busy with dog calls and citizen complaints. G & D Truck Repair

took care of their oil issue.

City Clerk Hassell reminded council that the City Commissioners, want to meet on Mondaﬁ, April 1_8'h. Council asked if the
-

commissioners would come to the city council meetin(% on the 18" and council will go to the commissioner meeting in
November. Hassell will let County Clerk Lynda Goodrich know.

Givens moved Meyer seconded for adjournment at 7:28 p.m. Motion carried unanimously.




